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Community News Contributions Gratefully Accepted 

P.O. Box 3, Murrabit 3579              Phone: 03 5457 2205  

Website: www.murrabit.com.au 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/whats-on-in-murrabit 
 

Murrabit Advancement Association Inc.   
Email: murrabit1@bigpond.com 

Murrabit Community News 

The January and February Markets have been well supported 
with strong crowd numbers and great support from our loyal 
stallholders. 
Thanks to the Murrabit & District Lions Club volunteers, our 
regular Australia Day Breakfast on 26 January went well. The 
theme ’Are You OK?’ was particularly relevant and timely. 
Please keep looking out for your neighbours, friends and 
families and thank you to those who are out and about 
continuing to connect and support residents impacted by the 
floods.  
We have some fabulous community events coming up in 
Murrabit with street entertainers from Melbourne now booked 
to attend our Easter Saturday market - Sandy Crack and Terry 
Towelling will be entertaining the crowd and sure to create a 
great deal of excitement across the Market site! We have 
booked ‘Krazy Koala Entertainment and Bebop Circus’ for 
Sunday 30 April to create some light hearted fun for our 
Murrabit, Myall and Benjeroop families and children. We will 
also be hosting a musical performance by renowned 
Aboriginal singer and songwriter, Nancy Bates, on Sunday 21 
May. Nancy has also offered to run a singing workshop while 
in town. The afternoon performance will be followed by a 
relaxing afternoon tea.  
The next step of the community landscaping project around 
the Murrabit Hall has been completed with the lawn now 
planted and being watered by the automated watering system 
installed in 2022. Some finishing touches still to come 
including more tree planting, planter boxes and some art 
panels. Our volunteer groups have worked  hard to make the 
hall and surrounds a more attractive place for the community 
and the Murrabit Market. It’s great to see this plan coming 
together.  

HISTORICAL SNIPPET 

Miss Margaret Keats MBE  
Margaret Keats, daughter of English pastoralist, Thorald 

Goodwin Keats and his Scottish wife, 
Jessie Eliza (Cumming), was born on 
August 14, 1895 at ‘Weilmoringle’, a 
pastoral lease in the marginal country 
on the banks of the Culgoa River north 
east of Bourke, New South Wales.  
From a very early age Margaret loved 
animals with horses being her first 
love. Her parents purchased “Gonn” 
Station on the New South Wales side 
of the Murray River in 1911. She was 
educated at Melbourne Girls 
Grammar. After completing school, 

Margaret undertook a veterinary course at the Melbourne 
University to enable her to care for her own animals. She 
graduated in 1923 becoming the second woman in Victoria 
to become registered as a veterinary surgeon, and the first 
through Melbourne University. People began asking her for 
assistance with their sick animals. 
In the early days Victoria did not allow a woman to be a 
Justice of the Peace but around 1926 Margaret was 
appointed a Commissioner of the Supreme Court for Taking 
Affidavits. She was appointed Inspector of Stock for the 
Gonn Crossing. No cattle could cross the Murray River 
without being inspected by her. Three times a week she was 
summoned to her post to inspect mobs of cattle and if 
passed, papers had to be signed for dispatch to both New 
South Wales and Victoria. As Commissioner of the Supreme 
Court she could attach her name without having to find a 
Justice of the Peace. She had a quarantine station on the 
Wakool River in New South Wales….Continued page 6... 
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Murrabit Hall News  
The next stage of our Hall 

beautification project has taken 

place with Stephen O’D rotary 

hoeing around the hall and 

sowing lawn over the whole area. 

This area has had a sprinkler 

system installed to make sure that it gets a decent drink, so 

now we just have to sit back and watch the grass grow! It 

will look terrific when it’s all done. 

A solid mornings work was done weeding and cleaning out 

the Hall garden near the toilet block last week. It looks a lot 

smarter now. There was some disruption and plant loss 

after the major work to repair the troublesome toilet issue 

late last year and we’re now hoping to replant that area in 

time for the Easter market. 

It was nice to see community lunches start up again this 

week. It’s a delicious meal and it’s for everyone in the 

community. Line dancing is back in full swing on 

Thursdays, while we also have our regular yoga sessions 

with Robyn (Monday) and Neil (Wednesday) happening 

each week. The Hall is still the base for storage of all of our 

flood goods, but things are slowing down now.  

We will be holding our AGM in April this year after a 

cancellation last year due to the flood event. Notice of the 

date will be in the March newsletter. We’d love you to come 

and join our committee! 

The Hall is a perfect venue for a wide range of functions – 

day or evening, and is extremely well-equipped. To hire the 

Hall or for more information, contact Marlene Laursen 

54572291 or Neil Hopkins 0490830641. Have a great 

month everyone! 

School News 
Welcome Back: School is back! Please pop in and say 
hello before then and discuss your goals for 2023, so we 
can work together in making school a great place to be: 
inspired, educated, happy. 
Community Night: funded by 
Farmer Health- STOMP 
concert Monday 20 March. All 
welcome. 
Community volunteers 
welcome: Looking for 
community volunteers for term 
one to work with the students, 
gardening, setting up the 
worm farm, cooking, 
swimming program or any other ideas. 
Gabriele Hogg, Acting Principal 

Murrabit Netball News 
Preseason is underway every Thursday 

6.15pm @ Murrabit Netball Courts.  

So far, the girls have managed to get in a 

few sessions with this changing weather, 

including Tom Copland’s serious strength circuits. The 

group has also been motivated by an online Iron Women 

Group Challenge to tally 2000kms. Keep it up girls 

you’re over halfway!  

Numbers are looking very good in the juniors and in the 

seniors numbers are building with the prospect of a few 

more yet to get to preseason. It has also been great to 

see some new faces. 

2023 Pre-Season Dates:  

Thursday 23 February - First compulsory training. 

Saturday 25 February - Netball camp, Pyramid Hill 

Netball Courts @ 1pm. This will be a mixture of fitness, 

bonding & fun! Followed by nibbles, BBQ tea and 

beverages at the coaches house (Kalinda). 

Thursday 9 March & 16 March compulsory trainings. 

Saturday 25 March – Community Practice Match Series 

@ Pyramid Hill FNC 12pm. 

For any new players or volunteers including umpires, 
please send all enquires to the Murrabit Netball Club 
Secretary – murrabitnetballclub@gmail.com 
President, Jenny Nethercote 

MARKET CLEAN UP  ROSTER 2023 

March Market—Murrabit Fire Brigade 
April Market—Murrabit Playgroup 

Yoga  in Murrabit 

If you’d like to come and try a bit of yoga, we 
have 3 classes each week in Murrabit: Monday 
morning (Gentle & Chair yoga) and Monday and 
Wednesday evenings 

(regular yoga).      
If you’re interested phone Neil  0490 
830 641 or  Robyn 0427 517 236. 

 

mailto:murrabitnetballclub@gmail.com
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DROUGHT SUPPORT 

Hum and Strum music                  
It’s been a busy month since we 

returned from our Christmas 

break. In our first 3 weeks back 

we added a dozen new songs to 

our playlist and we now have 

around 100 songs in our playing 

repertoire! On 15 February we 

performed at the WD Thomas Day Centre in Kerang. It 

was our first return visit and we had a fantastic time and 

were treated to a delicious afternoon tea (stacks of 

cream cakes!). We backed up with a performance at the 

Cohuna Hospital on 22 February. It was a really lovely 

day as we were able to include Doris Mathers (one of our 

original members) who has been laid up since before 

Christmas with a very severely broken ankle. 

We have an engagement at Glenarm on 15 March and 

have been invited to perform at Murrayhaven and return 

to Cohuna in the next month.  

We’ve been going for just on18 months now. We’re still 

having great fun playing together and we really enjoy 

performing. But if that’s not for you and you’d just like to 

come along to our regular Wednesday sessions, we 

meet at the  Golf clubrooms at 2pm. At the moment we 

have guitar, ukulele, banjo and keyboard but people who 

just like singing are part of our group as well. 

So  if you’re interested in singing or playing for 
enjoyment in a really relaxed, friendly atmosphere 
contact Neil Hopkins 0490 830 641 for more information. 

Murrabit Lawn Tennis 
Club 

The tennis season is now heading 
into the home straight with only a 
couple of rounds to play before the 

finals.  Our division 3 team is sitting comfortably at the 
top of the ladder and playing well each week, hoping to 
hold that spot.  Division 1 are gritting their teeth and 
holding onto 4

th
 spot at this stage, with some tough 

matches still to play. 
Our juniors are having a terrific season.  They are 
enjoying their tennis and have improved throughout the 
year.  Our two junior teams are sitting in 3

rd
 and 4

th
 

position.  But it is very tight in the juniors so they will 
have to work hard to ensure that they get to see some 

finals action. 
 

 
Saturday juniors 
James, Drew, Evan, 
Belle, Lyla, Kobe and 
Pippy 
 
We had our junior 
coaching break up last 
week to finish up our 
program. The Hot Shot 
kids had a fun night with 
lots of games and 
laughs. Thank you to 

Sally for your efforts with the little ones. They have all 
improved their tennis skills and it won’t be long until they 
will be playing matches. 
The older kids (Tennis 4 Teens group - pictured below) 
were able to show their match skills with a mini 
tournament. It was a fun night, with a different partner for 
each set, and the kids showed some great skills, 

sportsmanship and etiquette.  
Winner for the most games won 
went to James McDonald 
(pictured right). Second place 
was Emily Murray. Thank you to 
coach Simon for all your work 
with the kids. 
Our Club Championships have 
begun. This involves a singles 
knockout contest, played over 
the next two Thursday nights.  
We have a Men’s, Ladies, junior 
boy and junior girl competition.  

Good luck to all our participants! 
 

MURRABIT-MYALL-BENJEROOP  
COMMUNITY PLANNING SESSION 
Lisa and Rachel from Local Logic Place have been 

engaged by Gannawarra Shire Council to help small 

agricultural dependent communities across Gannawarra 

to update and further develop their Community Plans. 

This is part of a ‘Connecting Gannawarra’ project. 

Interested residents from across the district are welcome 

to join representatives from local community groups at a 

community planning session: 

Monday 20 March 2023 

7:30pm to 9:30pm  

Murrabit Golf Clubrooms 

Food will be provided 

This is a great opportunity to be involved in your 

community and help plan what the future looks like. 

Phone the Murrabit Advancement Association  

5457 2205 for further information. 

A survey box will also 

be located at Murrabit 

Trading and another 

will circulate around 

the community so that 

more residents can 

get involved. 

  



4 

 
Men’s Shed is 
held 1:30pm to 
4pm each 
Sunday. 
 

Upcoming Community Lunches: Sunday 23 April, 25 June - 
commencing 12 midday. 
Working Bee to Tidy up Grounds, Community Garden and 

Shed (1:30pm to 4pm) 16 April 2023 

Membership fees are $35 to cover insurance costs and can be 

paid by dropping into the ‘shed’ on a Sunday. 

Contact: Stephen O’Donoghue, Secretary 0418 577 238. 

Facebook - Murrabit Men’s Shed 

Murrabit Accessible Defibs 
24 hour accessible defib machines are mounted 
externally next to the kitchen door at the Murrabit Hall 
and at the door to the  Murrabit Men’s Shed.  The Men’s 
Shed defib machine cabinet also includes a set of pads 
suitable for children under 8 years. 
These life saving machines are available to 
anyone in an emergency. 
Remember to always first call an Ambulance 
in an emergency by phoning Triple Zero 
(000). 

Murrabit Book club  
Book Club meets on the third Tuesday of the month at 
8pm, usually in member’s homes. Please contact 
Jeanette Coulter 5457 2331 for more information. Murrabit Heritage Group 

Next Meeting: Monday 27 March 2023 at the Market Office 
Contacts: Narelle O’Donoghue 0427 834 367, Faye Morton 
5457 2333 or Neil Hopkins 0439 970 029, or email 
murrabitheritage@gmail.com  
If you are interested in local history, LIKE our Memories of 
Murrabit Facebook page 
The Murrabit & District Heritage Group is collecting flood 
photos, video footage, and any stories to ensure that this 
information is captured, recorded and 
possibly published into a book the same 
as in 2011. This includes the Westby, 
Myall, Capel’s Crossing, Murrabit West 
and Benjeroop areas.  Email: 
murrabitheritage@gmail.com  

Murrabit Playgroup 
LIKE our Murrabit Playgroup Facebook 
page to keep up to date 
Or contact: Codie Laursen President 0458 
237 789 or 
Olivia Monk Secretary 0427 603 912 

Busy Bees of Murrabit 
 

Community owned and operated gift 
shop and visitor centre, Gonn Avenue, 
Murrabit (part of the Murrabit  Market 
Office Complex).  
Open Murrabit Market mornings 9am to 
12:30pm 
Keep up to date by giving our  Murrabit 
Promotions Facebook page a LIKE 

Murrabit Rec Reserve 
The Murrabit Recreation Reserve is managed by a 
DELWP appointed committee of management. Hiring 
enquiries to Terry Morton President 0409 692 630 or 
Stephen O’Donoghue Secretary 0418 577 238 

LIONS NEED 4 FEED - REGISTER NOW 
If you, or someone you know, are impacted by the recent floods 
and need help with fodder then  register with us for some fodder 
assistance.  
It’s a very quick and easy form (one short 
page, about 6 clicks) and will take about 3 
mins. Please register on our website: 
 https://www.needforfeed.org/apply-for-
assistance.html Or contact Neil Hopkins, 
Murrabit President, 0490 830 641 or any local 
Lions club member. 

KERANG TO ECHUCA BUS SERVICE 
1st Tuesday & 3rd Friday of each month 

Timetable, Bus stops & Fares 
8am - Departs Kerang Railway Station -  
8.25am - Departs Murrabit Hall  
8.45am - Departs Koondrook Hall (side)  
9.05am - Departs Cohuna Hall (rear)   
10.15am - Arrives Echuca CBD 
2pm - Departs Echuca CBD for the return service 
One-way, part way and non-concession fares are also available. 
No bookings necessary. Tickets available from the driver and 
allow for free transport on Echuca buses whilst there.  
For more information, please call Public Transport Victoria on 
1800 800 007. 

Hon Peter Walsh MLA 

Your State Member of 

Parliament representing Murray 

Plains Electorate 

496 High Street, Echuca 

Phone: 

5482 2039 or 1300 467 906           

Email: peter.walsh@parliament.vic.gov.au 

Please feel free to contact my office with any matters 

concerning the State Government or its departments. 

Murrabit Senior Citizens  
Next Community Luncheon will be held 
on Wednesday 22 March 2022 at 12 
midday. $11 for 2 course meal. 
Please phone Evelyn Napier on 5457 0280 
by 20 February if you would like to attend. 
Knowing numbers helps with catering. ALL 
WELCOME 

FREE COVID STUFF 
We have quite a few boxes of face masks and some 
boxes of RAT tests which were given to us by Bendigo 
Health after their recent visit at the Feb market.  
It’s easy! Just drop into Murrabit Trading, talk to the very 

friendly staff (Eric or Karen) and pick some up!! 

https://www.needforfeed.org/apply-for-assistance.html
https://www.needforfeed.org/apply-for-assistance.html
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How to submit an article to this  
Community Newsletter 

Information can be emailed to murrabit1@bigpond.com, 
delivered or posted through the Market Office door. 
Community interest articles are free. Business 
advertising from $10. Deadline for articles for the next 
edition is: TUESDAY 21 MARCH 2023 
If you are not already receiving this free community 

newsletter via email, please send us your email address 

so that we can add you to our email list. You will then 

receive the newsletter on the day it is produced. 

The monthly editions of this newsletter are also available 

from our website: www.murrabit.com.au 

We will eventually be transitioning away from printing 

and posting this newsletter so please help us to keep 

you informed by sending us your email address soon. 

Murrabit & District Lions 
Our Club has been very busy over the last 
couple of months. 
We have already had two successful markets 
this year and look forward to another one in March as 
well as two in a row in April with the Easter market being 
one of our big fundraisers. 
The Murrabit & District Lions Club again hosted another 
successful Australia Day Breakfast, serving around 80 
delicious meals of egg, bacon, sausage and tomatoes, 
expertly cooked by our Lions members.  
The guest speaker was Pam Lingenberg who told her 
story of being involved in a serious car accident, losing 
everything in a Gippsland fire, her life-long passion for 
sport and her career path in health, particularly in 
supporting mental health.   
The theme of looking out for one another and asking 

‘ARE YOU OK’ was also reflected in the addresses 
given by Lions President Neil Hopkins and Gannawarra 
Shire Councillor Ross Stanton.   
Cr Stanton announced the Gannawarra Shire Citizen of 
the Year recipients and gave an overview of the work 
that the Council had been doing, particularly during the 
recent floods and projects that are coming up in the Shire 
in the future. 
Our Club has been able to assist in flood recovery in the 
Murrabit West and Benjeroop areas by keeping in touch 
with affected people and distributing hampers donated by 
the Cohuna Neighbourhood House. President Neil has 
also been busy distributing fuel vouchers and other funds 
to people that have been inundated and/or isolated 
during the floods. The funds for the vouchers were made 
available from donations from local people as well as a 
$7000 donation from the Lions International 201V6 
Foundation Disaster Fund. If there are people out there 
that need assistance, please don’t hesitate to contact 
one our members. 
If you are new to our District, our Club has two meetings 
each month with a business meeting held on the second 
Tuesday of each month in our clubrooms at the Murrabit 
Golf Club and a dinner meeting on the fourth Tuesday of 
each month where we have a guest speaker. 
We are always on the lookout for new members. If you 
are interested in becoming involved in our Lions Club 
and serving our community, please contact our 
membership Chairman Bill Hazen on 54572213 or our 
President Neil Hopkins on 0490830641. 

$1 Million for Flood Recovery Music Events 
The state government has announced the $1 Million 
Music Events Program to Boost Flood Recovery.  
This initiative is designed to support independent live 
music venues to put on live music events. The events 
will be over and above what the venue already offers 
and should not be past, planned or recurring. It could be 
an additional night of music a week, or an expanded 
program with more artists involved, or a whole new 
special event. The aim is to boost live music venues 
while providing an enjoyable time for communities who 
are recovering.  
Simply email claire@musicvictoria.com.au, and include 
answers to these questions: 

• What would you like to do? 

• Where? (incl. Country) 

• When? (date | time | duration) 

• Venue? 

• Line up? 

• Is line-up confirmed? (Y/N) 

• Who is the contact? (name | role | phone | email) 

• Describe the event and how the funds will assist 

• How is this different from what usually happens at this 
venue? 

• Describe the benefits to Live music venues, music 
industry professionals and musicians? 

• How much is requested?  

• What it will funds pay for? 

• Any other supporters? (cash | in-kind) 

Transport for NSW is carrying out 
essential maintenance work to Gonn 
Crossing Bridge at Murrabit. This work is 
to repair and replace key components of 
the lift span to ensure the bridge’s 

continued safe operation.  
During the project there will be intermittent delays of 
up to 30 minutes accessing Gonn Crossing Bridge from 
Tuesday 7 February to Friday 24 March weekdays 
between 7am and 5pm, weather permitting.  
We will aim to avoid delays during peak traffic times 
including school bus hours.  
During the project, the lift span will be out of operation 
for six weeks, oversize marine vessels are advised to 
delay their journeys.  
To contact the project team please call our Bridge Works 
Manager on 1300 679 842  
or email murrayrivercrossing@transport.nsw.gov.au 

mailto:claire@musicvictoria.com.au
mailto:murrayrivercrossing@transport.nsw.gov.au
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Cricket News 

Our junior cricket season has come to an end with the 
under 13s going down to Boort in the semi final. The 
boys played their best game for the year but were 
unable to overcome the top side. Their improvement 
over the year has been great to watch and they have 
been a pleasure to coach. Thanks to parents for their 
support over the season and Tim Millard and Neil 
Teasdale for their help on Saturdays.  

76
th

 Annual Easter Tennis Tournament 

Mixed event Good Friday - Doubles Easter Saturday  

A fun family weekend. Entries are now open at  

www.surveymonkey.com/r/6JTSHT5 

Facebook page: www.Facebook.com/

MurrabitEasterTennisTournament 

Thank you to all our wonderful sponsors who assist in 

the running of this tournament.  

Contact Angela Morton 0408 3132 57  

or Sara McNeil 0439 380 604. 

HISTORICAL SNIPPET 

Miss Margaret Keats MBE (affectionately known as Miss 

Keats)..Continued from Front Page Article 

For much of her career she travelled in a single seater A 

Model Ford (pictured below) enduring heat and dust and 

dreadful road conditions. In wet weather, chains were used.  

While an animal 

needed her care, she 

would attend to it at all 

hours and at any time 

ably assisted for many 

years by Fred Skram 

(of an old Benjeroop 

family). There is a 

story of her crossing 

the Murray to attend 

to a sick animal while the bridge was still being built. She 

inched her way across on a girder taking her veterinary bag 

with her. 

At one time she was Honorary Vet to Kerang, Swan Hill, 

Moulamein and Gunbower Turf Clubs, Kerang Trotting Club, 

Kerang Agricultural Society and Kerang Kennel Club. Her 

territory covered 11,000 square miles out beyond Balranald 

to the North, through the Mallee, and to beyond Calivil to the 

South. She practised from “Gonn” until the 1930s before 

moving into Kerang, where she practised as a veterinarian 

until she died in 1970.  

She was awarded an MBE in 1959 for her outstanding 

devotion to the care and welfare of sick animals.  

In 1968 she achieved 

her lifelong ambition to 

win the Kerang Cup 

with a horse she had 

bred “Flight On” The 

cup was presented to 

her by the Prime 

Minister of Australia, 

Sir John Gorton 

(pictured right)  

 

“Flight On” won the Cup the following year and then again in 

1970. Margaret died on April 5, 1970 at age 75 and is buried 

in the Kerang Cemetery. 

The Picnic Area downstream of the Murrabit Bridge is 

dedicated to Miss Keats, a notable district resident who 

battled to obtain a university degree in days when it was 

extremely rare for a woman to do so. She then went on to 

have a successful career spanning 47 years as a 

veterinarian and throughout these years was known far and 

wide for her kindness and selfless assistance to anyone with 

an animal requiring her care.    

The picnic area is an excellent location to view the bridge 

and the Murray River, and to enjoy a picnic. 

SAVE THE DATE 

‘NEIGHBOUR DAY’ COMMUNITY WORKING BEE 

SUNDAY 26 MARCH 2023 

9AM TO 12NOON  

FOLLOWED BY BBQ LUNCH - MURRABIT LIONS PARK 
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UPCOMING MURRABIT MARKETS 

Saturday 4 March 2023 

Saturday 1 April 2023 

Saturday 8 April 2023 - featuring 

heroes of the water - Sandy Crack 

and Terry Towelling, Melbourne 

based street entertainers, who 

will be on patrol and ready to 

initiate land rescues! Be dazzled 

by their daring drills! 

Saturday  6 May 2023 

Saturday 3 June 2023 

Online stall bookings and further 

information: 

www.murrabit.com.au/market 

or phone 5457 2205 

The Ladies of Murrabit Art and Culture Group is pleased 
to be partnering with Creative Gannawarra to bring 

Nancy Bates to Murrabit! 
Save the Date: Sunday 21 
May 2023. 2pm Murrabit Hall, 
followed by afternoon tea. 
Nancy is a high profile 
Aboriginal Singer and 
Songwriter. This is an event not 
to be missed and one we are 
delighted to be hosting in our 
little town. Nancy has also 
offered to host a singing 
workshop. If you would like to 

be involved in planning this event, come along to Busy 
Bees of Murrabit at 6pm on 1st March 2023. The 
planning session will be followed by a Creative 
Gannawarra Arts Salon at 7:30pm where residents from 
across Gannawarra come together to plan arts 
programs, events, activities and promotions 

 

SUNDAY 30 APRIL 2023 

MURRABIT HALL 

1:30PM TO 4:00PM 

MURRABIT-MYALL-BENJEROOP  

FAMILIES AND CHILDREN 
 

2 HOUR CIRCUS WORKSHOP FOR 

PRIMARY SCHOOL AGED 

CHILDREN  PLUS 30 MINUTE 

PUPPET AND CIRCUS SHOW FOR 

YOUNGER CHILDREN FOLLOWED 

BY A FUN PARTY STYLE ARVO TEA  
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• Fully automated garden watering systems and 

repairs 

• Swimming pool maintenance 

• Small engine and pump repairs 

• Home maintenance 

• General odd jobs 

TA & DL 

THOMSON PLUMBING
(Formerly Gary Napier Plumbing) 

Troy 0427 570 310 - Donna 0458 570 310 

     Licence No. VIC - 37387    NSW - 238436C 

   Email: dt.thomson@hotmail.com  

                                              

               Stock feeds, Hardware, Plumbing, Seed, Fertiliser, 

Gates, Fencing, Elgas, Chemicals, Hay & Silage, Fuel, Oils, 

Pet food, Clothing, Gardening, Animal health, Dairy needs,  

Irrigation & much, much more. 

Good Ol’ Murrabit Trading  
 

Ph.5457 2235 www.murrabittrading.com 

ANDREW LEAHY EARTHMOVING  

Specialising in  

Irrigation layout also Ploughing,  

Smudging & Ripping 

Ph. Andrew 54 57 2368 or 

Mob: 0408 500 875 

 

SCOTT MCNEIL 
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 

 

918 Myall Road, Myall VIC  3579 

5457 0304   

Mb. 041 561 126 
 

Licence No.  Vic 14011   NSW 173404C 

CR & CA Thompson 

Fencing Contractors 
 

Specialising in all types of farm 

fencing. 

For enquiries phone 

Colin: 0407 865 276  

or Cathy: 0427 683 428. 

Golden Rivers Electrical Pty Ltd 

Greg Maher 

20 Gonn Avenue, Murrabit VIC  

Ph: 5457 2293 Mob: 0408 500 988  


